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Ms. Sarah Tschohl 

Idaho Department of Water Resources / Office of the Attorney General 

Post Office Box 83720 

Boise, ID 83720 

 

Dear Ms. Tschohl: 

 

We are writing in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request, which the 

Bureau of Land Management (BLM) Idaho State Office received on October 15, 2021.  In your 

request you ask for:  all active BLM grazing permits or leases for the federal grazing allotments 

in Idaho known as the Butcher Bar Allotment and the China Creek Allotment. Both allotments 

are likely managed by the Cottonwood Field Office of the BLM. 

 

With this letter, we have attached one document consisting of two pages responsive to your 

request.  As such, we consider this response to be a total grant. 

 

I am responsible for this decision, in consultation with Kathleen Carr, Field Solicitor for the 

Department of the Interior, Office of the Solicitor, Boise, Idaho. 

 

We do not bill requesters for FOIA processing fees when their fees are less than $50.00, because 

the cost of collection would be greater than the fee collected.  See 43 C.F.R. § 2.37(g).  

Therefore, there is no billable fee for the processing of this request. 

 

Additionally, as part of the 2007 FOIA amendments, the Office of Government Information 

Services (OGIS) was created to offer mediation services to resolve disputes between FOIA 

requesters and Federal agencies as a non-exclusive alternative to litigation.  Using OGIS services 

does not affect your right to pursue litigation.  You may contact OGIS in any of the following 

ways listed on page 2. 
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Office of Government Information Services 

National Archives and Records Administration 

8601 Adelphi Road - OGIS 

College Park, MD  20740-6001 

 

E-mail:  ogis@nara.gov 

Web:  https://ogis.archives.gov  

Telephone:  202-741-5770 

Fax:  202-741-5769 

Toll-free:  1-877-684-6448 

 

Please note that using OGIS services does not affect the timing of filing an appeal with the 

Department’s FOIA & Privacy Act Appeals Officer.   

 

You also may seek dispute resolution services from our FOIA Public Liaison, Ryan Witt at 202-

912-7562, by facsimile at 202-245-0027, or e-mail blm_wo_foia@blm.gov. 

 

Beginning October 1, 2012, the inclusion of the following statement is mandatory for all BLM 

FOIA response letters: 

 

For your information, Congress excluded three discrete categories of law enforcement 

and national security records from the requirements of the FOIA.  See 5 U.S.C. § 552(c) 

(2006 & Supp. IV (2010).  This response is limited to those records that are subject to the 

requirements of the FOIA.  This is a standard notification that is given to all our 

requesters and should not be taken as an indication that excluded records do, or do not, 

exist. 

 

If you have questions concerning this response, please contact Kristine King, State FOIA 

Coordinator, at 208-373-3947 or by e-mail to blm_id_foia@blm.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Peter J. Ditton 

Acting State Director 
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